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The Honorable Brenda Landwehr, Chairperson 

House Committee on Health and Human Services 

Statehouse, Room 352-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Landwehr: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2082 by House Committee on Health and Human 

Services 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2082 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2082 would authorize a licensed pharmacist to administer a drug by injection to a 

patient with a prescription order, unless the prescription specifically prohibits such administration. 

 

 According to the Board of Pharmacy, enactment of HB 2082 would have a fiscal effect on 

expenditures of the Board.  The bill would require compliance monitoring in the course of routine 

pharmacy inspections and investigating any complaints received.   Expenditures would increase 

with additional staff time and resources for inspections and investigations to ensure compliance 

with state law.  The Board estimates total associated staff time for a licensed pharmacy inspector 

salary would equate to approximately $11,600 per year.  Any fiscal effect associated with HB 2082 

is not reflected in The FY 2020 Governor’s Budget Report.  

 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Larry L. Campbell 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

cc: Alexandra Blasi, Board of Pharmacy  


